Colleen Buchanan – 2013 USAS Convention Report

Thank you all for the opportunity to represent Pacific Northwest Swimming at the 2013 USAS Convention in Garden Grove, CA as the office personnel for the LSC as well as National Registration/Membership Committee member.  This report will be in my likeness…short with highlights.
My main focus is attending Registration/Membership offerings at convention so I began with the Committee Business Meeting.  The meeting covers items on the National Committee Agenda including communication, education and operations for all registrars using the SWIMS database and any information from USA Swimming being relayed clearly to everyone so that we all follow the same procedures.  We covered the Athlete Protection Training expiration date changes, Apprentice Officials, STSC changes and the SWIMS database which is now 10 years old and undergoing updates/enhancements.  There was a request going forward that Foreign Citizenship be collected on 2015 non-athlete registrations.  Athlete members currently complete this and the national office requested this enhancement to the non-athlete application and approved by the committee.  The national committee is responsible for meet reconciliation at national meets and I will provide this for the Grand Prix at Mesa April 11-13 – no travel required – is all done electronically.

SWIMS Database Workshop – concentrated on showing how SWIMS can be accessed via a mobile device or iPad and how to upload files.  Club portals now have several new reports and much encouragement for clubs to use the portal especially with athlete cards being sent directly to athlete households beginning this 2014 membership year.  Club rosters provide proof of membership and the data is “live” from SWIMS and now includes those athletes who have transferred to your club with attach dates (previously they were simply “unattached” and did not show up in your club roster until they attached).  LSC’s have portal as well and there will be additional updates to that, but now several reports can be generated such as membership trends and records.  LSC registrars have club portal passwords for their members, so please contact them if you have misplaced/lost the password.  
I also attended the SWIMS Times Workshop where again information on club portal reports was relayed as well as how important it is that database information be correct in that all data is intricately tied together.

Registration Best Practices Workshop – More information regarding new STSC presented by ARC including power point which is available on-line www.usaswimming.org/stsc .  Presentation of what the 2014 athlete cards will look like – including promotional “golden ticket” when athlete’s set up Deck Pass (very strong push for everyone to set up Deck Pass!).  As of now may be October/early November before the first round of athlete membership cards will be sent so they are definitely encouraging clubs to access club rosters via club portal and Deck Pass by athlete to provide proof of membership.  Note that on Deck Pass for athlete members the date of birth in unique ID will come out as ****** for privacy.  
Risk Management Workshop - Insurance Summary and FAQ on USA Swimming’s website please be sure to read/review and Sandi Blumit continues in her role at Risk Management, please contact her for any specific question sblumit@theriskpeople.com 1-800-777-4930.  Reminder that Report of Occurrence Form is ONLINE report and encourage clubs to send copy to LSC office or Safety Chair.    Contact if you have problem submitting report gmensay@usaswimming.org   Gina replaced Mary Illich who has retired.  Also noted the healthcare reform requirement Oct. 1, 2013.
Concussion and where information  can be found including NCSL detailing state laws on traumatic brain injury 2009-2012.  Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) have online training.  ARC discussed new STSC information (already here in other workshops as well).
I attended Western Zone Meetings where reports and elections were held.  

· 2014 Age Group Western Zone Time Standards approved.

· 2015 Age Group Zones will be held in Maui, Hawaii.

· Senior Champs will be held at Clovis July 30-August 3, 2014.

· Officials Mentoring and Assistance Proposal approved effective 2014.

· 2014 Western Zone Diversity Camp will be held at California State University East Bay at Hayward, CA  June 26-29, 2014.  Approx. 34 athletes, 17 coaches and 20-50 summit participants.  

· Marcus Titus, Deaf Swimming Athletic Ambassador came to encourage participation in the Deaf International Short Course Swimming Championships January 14-18, 2014.

· Highlight:  Dave Coddington elected Junior Western Zone Director (non-athlete, non-coach)
House of Delegates – Friday evening memorial tribute as well as awards and Saturday legislation voted on.  Registration related legislation approval of $2.00 increase for athlete and non-athlete memberships beginning with the 2015 membership year and increasing at that rate over the next 10 years.  Handouts of programs and services offered by  USA Swimming and President’s message encouraging a “yes” vote on this legislation as necessary “to continue providing and expanding the programs and services that helped USA Swimming achieve its stature and serve its members.”
Thank you again and I do have handouts in office.
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